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Dear Parents,

I hope this message finds you well. This Friday the Farm on Wheels visit
was a wonderful experience for the children. They absolutely loved
meeting and interacting with the animals, including a friendly donkey, an
inquisitive rat, fluffy sheep, and a colourful turkey. It was a delightful day
that the children thoroughly enjoyed.

Looking forward to the full week before Christmas, I would like to remind
you of Christmas Jumper Day next Wednesday. Please encourage your
child to wear their most festive Christmas jumper to nursery, it will be a fun
day when children will also be having Christmas dinner.

Wishing you all a fabulous weekend, thankyou for your continued support.

Kind Regards,

 Hannah Firmstone

Teacher and SENCo
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6 December 2024
Dear Parents and Carers,
 
I am writing to provide an important update regarding the opening of our new nursery, originally
scheduled for 7 January. 

Unfortunately, due to adverse weather conditions and unforeseen complications with the national grid,
there will be a delay in opening the new nursery. While we are still awaiting confirmation of a revised
date, it is now likely that the move will take place at the end of January. 

I understand that this may be disappointing news, and I want to reassure you that we are working
closely with the local authority to finalise plans. Our priority is to ensure that the transition is well
organised and minimises disruption to children and families. 

In light of this delay, I am pleased to confirm that we will now reopening our holiday club provision for
our full year children at our current site on the following dates: 
• 23 December 
• 2 January 
• 3 January 
• 6 January 

Please let us know as soon as possible if you will require childcare on these days by contacting the
admin office on 01952 387910. 

I want to take this opportunity to reassure you of our continued commitment to providing the highest
standards of education and childcare, both during this transition period and beyond. We will keep you
fully informed as plans are finalised and will share updates promptly. 

Thank you for your understanding, patience, and ongoing support. If you have any questions or
concerns, please don’t hesitate to get in touch. 

Yours sincerely,

Mrs Jenny Gascoigne.
Executive Headteacher.

Relocation DelayRelocation Delay



  

 

oakengates.admin@taw.org.uk

01952 387910

For enquiries or to learn more about us, please contact us:

www.oakengatesnurseryschool.co.uk

Meet the StaffMeet the Staff

A message from Pauline, our 
after school club supervisor.

Hello, my name is Pauline, 
and I am thrilled to be your after school club supervisor, whilst

also working in the toddler room. 
I am available during the afternoon and evenings, dedicating my

time to ensuring that your child engages in fun, creative, and
physical activities at after school club. 

I enjoy knitting and have created some pieces for nursery based
around the themes we have been learning about.

I love all animals and as pets for my daughter we have had
rabbits, mice and a hamster. We also have fish and a very crazy

cat, who also loves helping me knit. 

With 27 years of experience in Early Years education, I have
worked with babies, toddlers, and pre-schoolers, providing me

with a wealth of knowledge and expertise. 

My passion for this profession remains as strong as it was when I
first began my career, as I cherish the unique challenges and

rewarding moments each day brings. I look forward to supporting
your child's growth and development in our nurturing and

stimulating environment.



For enquiries or to learn more about us, please contact us:

oakengates.admin@taw.org.uk

01952 387910

www.oakengatesnurseryschool.co.uk

Festive Stay and PlayFestive Stay and Play

Last week we hosted a delightful ‘Festive Stay and Play’ event, where
families were invited to join us for an hour filled with joy and creativity.
The event provided an excellent opportunity for parents to engage with

their children in a playful, festive setting, fostering a sense of
community and connection. Activities included arts and crafts,

Christingles, and music, all designed to celebrate the holiday spirit and
encourage learning through play. It was heartwarming to see parents
and children alike enjoying quality time together, creating memories
and building stronger bonds. We are grateful to all the families who

participated and helped make the event a resounding success.



Click on the image to access our facebook page

If anybody has any spare clothes they could donate to nursery, the
baby room would appreciate 18-24 month tops and bottoms please! 

On Friday, the 20th December we will be having a Christmas party,

designed especially for the children! 

To ensure there's plenty of delicious party food for everyone, we're

kindly asking for a donation of £1 per child. This small contribution will

help us provide a healthy party snack for the children to enjoy, along

side party games and dancing. 

Bring your holiday spirit and let's make this a memorable day filled

with fun, games, and festive cheer!

Christmas PartyChristmas Party

SOCIAL MEDIASOCIAL MEDIA

Clothes DonationsClothes Donations

https://www.facebook.com/p/Oakengates-Nursery-100057250758003/?_rdr


 

In the event of bad weather, 

or unforeseen operational difficulties, 

the Headteacher may take the difficult decision to 

close the school for all or part of a day. 

Every effort would be made to keep the school open or give parents 

as much prior notice as possible.

If the nursery must close part way through the day, 

for example because of a threat of freezing or dangerous conditions, 

then a text message and or a telephone call would be made.

 

In the event of severe weather parents need to listen to the radio stations giving

out information on school closures:

The Telford and Wrekin school closure page and BBC Radio Shropshire being

the main source of information for our school.

Click on the link below: 

Telford and Wrekin School/Nursery Closures

 

We will also post on our Facebook page: 

Extraordinary School
Closure

Extraordinary School
Closure

Click on the image to access our facebook page

SOCIAL MEDIASOCIAL MEDIA

https://www.facebook.com/p/Oakengates-Nursery-100057250758003/?_rdr
https://schoolclosures.telford.gov.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/p/Oakengates-Nursery-100057250758003/?_rdr


Date Event

Wednesday 18th December
              Christmas Jumper Day & 

Christmas dinner

Friday 20th December End of Term

Monday 23rd December
Holiday Club for those children who attend full

year (not term time)

Thursday 2nd January
Holiday Club for those children who attend full

year (not term time)

Friday 3rd January
Holiday Club for those children who attend full

year (not term time)

Monday 6th January
Holiday Club for those children who attend full

year (not term time)

KEY DATESKEY DATES



HTTPS://WWW.OAKENGATESNURSERYSCHOOL.CO.UK/LEARNING-SPACES

We would like to remind you about the renewal of your nursery funded
sessions. 

In order to secure your 15-hour or 30-hour funding for January 2025, it is
essential that you renew your code before the deadline of 31st December

2024. 
Ensuring that your code is valid by this date will guarantee uninterrupted

access to the funded hours your child is entitled to. 
Please take the necessary steps to renew your code promptly to avoid any

disruptions. 
If you have any questions or need assistance with the renewal process,

please contact Janice, our administrator. 
Thank you!

Your Child’s LearningYour Child’s Learning
Don’t forget to find out about your child’s learning this week from the

room page on our website:

FundingFunding

https://www.oakengatesnurseryschool.co.uk/learning-spaces


Did you know that ‘The Oak Family Hub’ is located at The Wakes and
offers free help and support to residents who are navigating their way

through parenting?

 

Telford Public Health Nursing
Service

Healthy you, Healthy Future

Telephone Number 
0333 358 3328

 

Text 07520 619 053 
 

School nurse 07520 619 051
Follow on twitter 
@ShropPHNurse 

Open 9am-4.30pm 
excluding bank holidays  

Check out the Better Health,
Healthier families website!

 

This useful website has food facts,
recipes, activities and information of

children’s weight. 
 

HTTPS://WWW.NHS.UK/HEALTHIER-
FAMILIES/ 

 

EARLY HELPEARLY HELP

https://www.nhs.uk/healthier-families/
https://www.nhs.uk/healthier-families/
https://www.nhs.uk/healthier-families/


EARLY HELPEARLY HELP




